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Steven Callahan

From: ecf_txnd@txnd.uscourts.gov
Sent: Tuesday, August 25, 2015 9:14 AM
To: Courtmail@txnd.uscourts.gov
Subject: Important Messages from the Northern District of Texas

This is an announcement e-mail message generated by Court action through the CM/ECF system. Please 
DO NOT RESPOND to this e-mail because the mail box is unattended. 

CHANGES TO THE ELECTRONIC RECORD ON APPEAL 

Under the direction of the Fifth Circuit Court of Appeals, the Northern District of Texas has implemented two 
key modifications that will impact the electronic record on appeal.  

Hearing/Trial Exhibits 

The Fifth Circuit requires the electronic record on appeal to include all exhibits that were admitted into 
evidence in a trial or other proceeding. ECF users must transmit copies of their proffered exhibits that were 
admitted into evidence in the district court case through ECF within 14 days of the date the notice of appeal was 
filed. A specific ECF docket event has been created for exhibits that are not sealed, and instructions for 
uploading both public and sealed exhibits into the district court case can be found here: 
http://www.txnd.uscourts.gov/exhibit-guide. This requirement does not apply to non-ECF users or prisoner pro 
se parties. 

Access to Record on Appeal 

After the district court notifies the parties that the elec tronic record on appeal has been certified, attorneys will 
be able to access a copy of the paginated record on appeal through the Fifth Circuit's ECF system rather than on 
a disk provided by the district clerk. The record will contain only the public documents, and, if the appeal is of a 
criminal judgment, the presentence investigation report and related materials. The district court may only 
release sealed portions of the paginated record upon order of the Fifth Circuit. Instructions for accessing the 
electronic record can be found here: www.ca5.uscourts.gov/attorneys/attorney-forms/eroa_downloads. This 
requirement does not apply to non-ECF users or pro se parties. 

BANKRUPTCY SEMINAR 

Please see the brochure regarding "Starting Out Right," a bankruptcy seminar on bankruptcy basics: 
http://www.txnd.uscourts.gov/news/bankruptcy-seminar-starting-out-right-november-6-2015. 

 


